


WIDWORTHY PARISH COUNCIL
Parish Clerk: Carol Miltenburg, Colhayne Close, Colhayne Lane, 
Shute, Devon, EX13 7QQ
Tel:- 01404 831080   e mail:- clerk@widworthy.eastdevon.gov.uk


Those present - Cllrs Rob Gardner, Andrew Pearsall (Chair), Janet Twist; District Councillor Graham Godbeer and County Councillor Martin Shaw were present at a meeting of the Widworthy Parish Council held in Wilmington Village Hall on Tuesday, July 17th 2018 commencing at 7.30 p.m. also present Carol Miltenburg, Parish Clerk. No members of the public were present.

Minutes

1. Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Helen Parr (EDDC). Cllr Martin Shaw (DCC) advised he would arrive after the start of the meeting.  Cllr Olive was not present – no apologies received. 

2. The minutes of the meeting held on May 15th, 2018 were received, confirmed with an amendment to the last line of item 12 where ‘£35’ was deleted (a typing error).  The Minutes were duly signed by the Chairman.

3. Declarations of Interest for this meeting.  Cllr Twist declared her interest in the Wilmington CLT.  The Clerk is awaiting the confirmation from Cllr Olive that his Register of Interests held at EDDC has not changed since 2017 and will contact him shortly.

4. Matters arising from the previous minutes. The ICO registration for the Council has now been accepted and the Council has its certificate. The Parishes Together grant money has been received and the tarmac buckets have been ordered.  Cllr Pearsall agreed to take delivery of the pallet.


Cllr Godbeer gave his report advising that the Scrutiny Committee have spoken to the Tree Officers and feel that they have not been doing enough in respect of TPO’s and also found that tree screening orders on planning consents have not been checked.  This will happen in future.  He confirmed that the building of the new offices in Honiton is going well.  

The Council noted the report e mailed by Cllr Shaw earlier in the month.
Cllr Shaw gave his report advising that the A35 through Wilmington was discussed at the recent DCC cabinet meeting.  DCC have already written to Highways England pressing to bring forward and implement a solution and asking to be added as a formal consultee.  Cllr Shaw has written to the CEO of H.E. asking for a meeting but has only been offered a meeting with a Regional Director.  Cllr Shaw is concerned that H.E are using delaying tactics and will report back. Neil Parrish MP has also written to H.E. but has not had a reply either. He commented how good the recent report on BBC Spotlight was. 
The local health authorities are now looking at what services should be provided locally or regionally.  The decision will not be made public until the end of 2018.


5. The Data Protection Policy circulated by the Clerk was accepted by the Council. The Domain name of the Parish Council website has been renewed for the next 2 years.

6. Highways issues – Cllr Pearsall noted that the drains on the A35 have now been cleared by H.E. but that this had originally been promised to be done much earlier in the year.  The Council did not consider this good service.  Clerk to chase DCC Highways re the incident with Cllr Pearsall.  The Council noted the road closure notifications in the parish from DCC – these are due to installation of fibre optic cables.

7. Planning Applications & updates. 18/0076/TPO Wilmington Sand Quarry – the Council noted the order.  The Council was updated as to the status of recent applications.  

8. Finance – Payments to be made as required – C Miltenburg – Clerks salary, expenses, PAYE refund £738.35; CAB donation £50; TRIP donation £50; Payments received – interest 21p.  The Council viewed the recent bank statements.  The Council approved the spending.

9. Emergency Planning – defibrillator update – the Clerk is awaiting delivery of the unit and will advise when it arrives.  The Chairman signed the Service Agreement with Community Heartbeat Trust. Cllr Pearsall will contact a local electrician to install the unit in the kiosk.

10. [bookmark: _GoBack]Discuss any correspondence – Victim Support request for donation.  The Council discussed this and felt that any donations should be made to charities with links to the parish.  The Councillors to investigate.  The Council noted the Transport in the Blackdown Hills guide.  The Council noted the East Devon Statement of Community Involvement.

11. Any other business – The Council discussed the lack of a footpath from the village to the public footpath adjacent to Widworthy Park / The Belt and Widworthy Court.  In the past there was a footpath beside the road but it seems this was destroyed when the present was ditch dug.  Clerk to check with the Footpath Officer at EDDC.

12. Date of the next meeting: September 18th 2018. 

The meeting ended at 8.45pm
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